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Dear Mr Sømme

SEAWEED HARVESTING IN SCOTLAND 

Thank you for your email of 22 December to the Scottish Ministers. As I have responsibility for seaweed policy, it has been passed to me for reply. 

I note your comments on water quality impacts from wild seaweed harvesting in Norway, and  that you are concerned that this may have implications for the wild seaweed harvesting industry in Scotland. The Scottish wild seaweed harvesting industry is centred on the western and northern isles, where harvesting is usually done by hand, although mechanised harvesting also takes place. 

In 2013 we consulted on a draft Seaweed Policy Statement, and a related Strategic Environmental Assessment (SEA) Report:  http://www.scotland.gov.uk/Publications/2013/08/6786. Both these documents fully considered the potential environmental impacts of wild seaweed harvesting, and Section 8 of the SEA Report sets out identifies some potential negative impacts, including temporary loss of habitats, damage to the seabed, and impacts on coastal processes.  However, the report concludes that there is currently no evidence that any adverse environmental effects are occurring from wild seaweed harvesting in Scotland.  

However, we do recognise that as this industry grows, environmental effects will be more likely.  We will keep the issue under review, and in the future, we also propose to develop guidance promoting good practice to mitigate against any negative environmental impacts.  

Thank you for your interest.  

Yours sincerely

FIONA M WATT

Performance Aquaculture and Recreational Fisheries
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